Dear School Age Immunisation Service (SAIS),

I write as a parent with ….,.. children attending ………………... School about concerns relating to the Covid-19 Vaccination Programme; I do this in the knowledge that my concerns have been expressed by other concerned parents. I understand that schools are not responsible for securing parental or child consent, but that you are the responsible body.

I apologise for writing as I do; as I am aware that you are instructed to administer the Pfizer vaccination and the Government has placed us all in an impossible position. I am aware of differing views and I respect them all.  I am concerned about parental rights. 

My concerns were heightened by the comments made by the Secretary of State on national television that children can be Gillick competent; and the Guidance for Schools published on 17th September 2021.

First, the Covid vaccination programme is unlike any previous vaccination programme and cannot be considered as such; regardless whether it is to be administered as per a non-controversial vaccine. This is not the place to debate the merits or demerits of Pfizer vaccine, but you will be aware of the controversies, concerns, and governmental policies. 

Second, there are three aspects to Gillick competence:
a. The first is the need to obtain parental consent in these circumstances (this programme is distinct from a girl seeking contraceptive advice). The Guidance states that the ‘… information leaflet is addressed to the child (as the recipient of the vaccine) and encourages them to discuss the decision about the vaccine with their parents’ (underlining added). This is clearly inadequate and unlawful. There is a clear duty to involve the parents at this early stage and ascertain their views. Subsequently, a Gillick competent child could decide to take the vaccine without their parent’s knowledge. I would like a response as to whether you are going to ensure that parental consent is requested as a matter of course.
b. Secondly, how do you propose to assess Gillick competence: by a nurse or support worker who has met the child for the first time.  My understanding is that Gillick consent requires a face to face meeting with the GP, with full access to the child’s medical history. This would be in accordance with GMC Guidance and good medical practice. Please inform me how you propose to assess Gillick competence, especially when parents believe their children cannot make such decisions (and many adults are confused about the Pfizer debate). 

Finally, a core issue in consent to medical intervention is informed consent: I believe this requires some understanding of the patient’s concerns and discussion of serious harm, no matter how unlikely it is to occur. I am aware there is a serious debate on this; and conflicting views among medical professionals, but the Covid-19 Vaccination Programme: Guidance for Schools is inadequate. It minimises the risk and focus exclusively on myocarditis; when the risks are wider including deaths and disabilities. I would like full information of what information will be conveyed to children to secure their informed consent. 

I look forward to receiving this information, which I am entitled to prior to entry onto a school site. I would be grateful to be informed of the date upon which you will attend…………... School.

Many thanks

